Bloomsburg Area School District 

Board of School Directors 

Special Meeting  

Thursday, 15 October 2009 
7:00 p.m. 

Bloomsburg Middle School 
MINUTES

Attendance

A special meeting of the Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on Thursday, 15 October 2009, at Bloomsburg Middle School, followed by the pledge to the flag.  Directors in attendance were:  Mrs. Bonnie Fiedler, Mr. David Klingerman, Dr. Francis Peters, Dr. John Riley, Mrs. Sandra Rupp, Mr. Thomas Tobin, Mr. Richard Vanderpool, and Mr. Charles Williams.  Mr. Dennis Kuczynski was absent from the meeting.  
Bloomsburg Area School District administrators in attendance were:  Mr. Cosmas Curry and Mr. Michael Upton.    
Others present were:  Ms. Amy Kauffman and Mr. Michael Lester.    
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS & PERSONS WISHING TO SPEAK 

At this time, no one wished to address the board.  
PERSONNEL 
Approval of Long-Term Learning Support Substitute  
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Tobin, to approve hiring Amy Kauffman of Catawissa, Pennsylvania as a Long-Term Learning Support Substitute at Bloomsburg High School for the remainder of the 2009-2010 school year, at Step 1 Bachelors and an annual pro-rated salary of $28,238.00, and with no benefits, effective on or about 16 October 2009.  The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
EXECUTIVE SESSION 

At 7:04 p.m., Mr. Klingerman made the motion to go into executive session to discuss support staff negotiations.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded the motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

At 7:21 p.m., Mrs. Fielder moved to go back into public session, and Mr. Tobin seconded the motion.  The motion then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
OLD BUSINESS
Acceptance of Fact Finder’s Report 
Mr. Williams made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Klingerman, to accept the fact finder’s report as presented.  The motion failed by a voice vote of zero yes votes to eight no votes (being Mrs. Fiedler, Mr. Klingerman, Dr. Peters, Dr. Riley, Mrs. Rupp, Mr. Tobin, Mr. Vanderpool, and Mr. Williams).  
ADJOURNMENT 
Mr. Vanderpool made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Fiedler, to adjourn the meeting.  After a unanimous voice vote, the special meeting was adjourned at 7:28 p.m.   

Respectfully Submitted, 
Stephanie Kessler 

Recording Secretary 

